Dr. Don Carlos Peete, Medical Arts Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Peete:

When Mrs. Allen and I were by your home on our way to your lovely dinner party I recall that you had someone who wanted an Arch Mormalizer. I told you that the war priorities had terminated the making of them, but I have a letter this morning from Mr. Lang in which he says he is making a few of them.

If your patient wants one I would suggest that you write Mr. Frederick W. Lang, Lang Foot Arch Normalizer Company, Forsyth, Georgia, and I am sure that he will send your patient one. They formerly gave thirty days trial, but I am not sure that they are doing that now. In case the Normalizer proved unsatisfactory Mr. Lang would refund the money.

With kindost regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH